

## **District 25 DCM Report**

### **Area 59 - Panel 75**

**July 1st, 2025**

#### Attended Events:

##### [Area 59 3rd Quarterly Area Meeting](#)

Sunday, June 8th, 2025 (9a - 4p)

Orangeville Community Fire Company

204 Mill St. #176

Orangeville, PA 17859

#### Upcoming Events:

##### [AA International Convention](#)

July 3rd - July 6th, 2025

Vancouver British Columbia, Canada

##### [Area 59 GSR Monthly Forum](#)

July 7th, 2025 (7 - 8p)

On ZOOM: ID: 810 1469 9195; PASSCODE: 684838

##### [Sunlight of the Spirit Potluck](#)

July 12th, 2025 (12 - 2p)

FDR Park, Picnic Area 9

1500 Pattison Ave

Philadelphia, PA 1914

##### [West Oak Lane Annual Old Timer's Panel](#)

July 23rd, 2025 (7:30 - 9:30p)

Reformation Lutheran Church

1215 E. Vernon Rd.

Philadelphia, PA 19150

**Mini Assembly III - Delegate Conference Report**

Saturday, July 19th, 2025 (10a - 3p)

On ZOOM, see [area59aa.org](https://area59aa.org) for details

**Chester County Bid for PENNSCYPAA BBQ Picnic**

Sunday, July 27th, 2025 (11a - 4p)

Anson B Nixon Park Pavilion #2

405 N Walnut Rd.

Kennett Square, PA 19348

- \$15, burgers included, bring your own lawn chair

**Area 59 GSR Monthly Forum**

August 4th, 2025 (7-8p)

On ZOOM: ID: 810 1469 9195; PASSCODE: 684838

Report:

**Area 59 3rd Quarterly Meeting in Orangeville, PA**

- I asked for clarity on the Treasurer's Report's P&L statement which has no budgeted income but also reports income on the P&L so it is confusing.
- District 25 Group Contributions to Area 59
  - 22.9% of groups in District 25 contributed to Area 59 in Q1
- Robert's Rules Zoom Workshop hosted by Area 59 Chairperson, monthly on Sunday nights
- Monthly GSR forum beginning hosted by our Alternate Delegate Alex N.
- EPGSA
  - Needs volunteers
  - Lowered cost by \$20 this year to foster convention participation
  - We will be visited as soon as next month by a member of the Convention Committee
- Treatment & Accessibilities
  - 2026 Bilingual Share-A-Day
  - Voted to give \$100 to the All-Access Committee
  - Working to merge the Treatment portion of our subcommittee with Corrections
- Archives
  - Submitting District Meeting Minutes to Area 59 Officers and the Archivist.
- Delegate Report
  - Email sent to the District with the results of the 75th General Service Conference

## DCM Actions:

- District 63 (Olivia A.)
  - Wanted feedback regarding how much/little control GSR's have over their district meeting's agenda. Feedback received:
    - GSRs generally do not contribute to the agenda, other than in "new business".
    - One DCM created an open document that all GSRs have access to for submitting new ideas/new business
  - Received feedback from a homegroup member that including PENNSCYPAA in the DCM report was inappropriate, as PENNSCYPAA is not part of the general service structure. Wanted to check in with other DCM's/Area Officers to see what their thoughts were on this. Feedback received:
    - Resounding answer of "no, it is not inappropriate to have this on the agenda/announcements".
- Andrew Douventzidis
  - Wanted feedback regarding whether other groups have financed their GSRs EPGSA registration tickets. Feedback received:
    - A few strongly against
    - Previously scholarshipped day passes (the \$20 ticket) as opposed to the entire stay.
    - Previously scholarshipped at a flat rate (\$100, \$150, etc).
    - Previously scholarshipped day passes if the GSR was in their seat and voting.
- Tom Wetzel
  - Wanted feedback regarding concerns raised by a women's group - a transgender woman was either attending or wanted to join their homegroup.
  - Feedback:
    - All alcoholics are welcome.

- Their district has received calls from Bridging the Gap to connect recently released inmates/treatment goers, but they are addicts with no alcohol problem. Feedback received:
  - Speak with the facility referring them to re-review what the BTG program is and who it is for.
  - Go to an open NA meeting and get a few people's numbers who are willing to serve as a contact in case this happens again.
- Inocencio Cruz (D68)
  - Wanted feedback regarding what to do about La Viña subscribers not receiving their magazines in over a year. Feedback:
    - La Viña Committee Chair has reached out twice - once with no response, currently waiting on a response from the second contact.
    - Delegate will reach out to his contacts to see if they are able to provide any insights.

### **New Business**

- Guest observer at EPGSA will be Judge Robert Pepard.
- T&A Font Recommendation - passed unanimously
  - Bring this back to the District to vote on. Because it is a structure change, we need the groups' approval. A final vote will happen at the next quarterly meeting.
- D51 Proposed Agenda Item - passed (vote was 40-2)
  - Bring this back to your District to vote on. Because Area 59 would be supporting this PAI, we need the groups' approval. A final vote will happen at the next quarterly meeting.
- Delegate recommended Jessica T to serve as Area 59 Assistant Archivist through the remainder of Panel 75 - passed (41-0)